
TRUSTEE MEETING MINUTES

February 8, 2023
   I.
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Dale Green
  II.
Trustees: Dale Green, Art Kilburg, Steve Bull, Boyd VanDellen, & Stan Warren 
Office Manager: Patti Nicolaysen
Members: Jimmy Pell, Rachel Bielema, Steve Boonstra, Cade Hansen, Jon Butz, Steve Myers, Kevin Nicolaysen
Guest: Barb Mask 
  III.
Roll Call #1 approved the January 11, 2023 regular meeting minutes and January 11, 2023 closed session minutes, and approved opening the June 8, 2022 and September 14, 2022 closed session minutes to the public.
  IV.
Roll Call #2 approved the check register for January, 2023.
   V.
Roll Call #3 approved the Treasurer’s Report for January, 2023. 
  VI.
Discussion took place regarding the fire departments involvement with the Dutch Days   

            parade.  Barb Mask wanted to make sure the department was okay with participating in  

            the parade this year and make sure there were no issues that needed to be addressed.    

            Information will be provided to Barb prior to the parade on the new ambulance so she  

            can include it while narrating the parade.
 VII.
The Community Christmas Dinner will no longer be held at the fire station.  Barb Frantz notified Patti Nicolaysen they will be moving it to the Prince of Peace Catholic Church in Clinton and thanked the department for all the years they were able to have it here.
 VIII.
Fire Chief Report: Roll Call #4 approved spending up to $1,500.00 with RK Autographics for new decals on Squad 2.  The radio from Tank 2 was moved to Squad 1.  The old radio from Squad 1 was moved to Squad 2, therefore there will be no need to borrow one from the Fulton PD.  Roll Call #5 approved the resignations of Jeremy Bileb and Adam Duriga, and removing Logan Schaver from probation to full member status.  Roll Call #6 approved reimbursement to the Fulton Fire Port Fund of $3,000.00 for the setup and submission of the Assistance to Firefighters Grant.

EMS Coordinator Report: Roll Call #7 approved no charge to the Fulton PD for the EMR class and purchasing items needed for their supply bags.  A specific application for Fulton PD members only will be developed.  Roll Call #8 approved the purchase of two new suction units at a cost of approximately $1,819.00.  It was suggested to start the sale price of 1G19 at $29,900.00.  Revision of Bylaws was held off until next month due to need for further clarification after fire and EMS meeting discussions.  Calls for January were 16 paramedic, 12 EMT’s, 9 refusals, 1 cancel, 1 mutual aid, and 2 ALS tiers with Clinton, 1 Clinton transport for a total of 42 calls.
Office Manager Report: Boyd VanDellen will talk further with Nick Neblung regarding the Fulton PD doing background checks for our department.  It was determined that an individual email address for the department would not be pursued as there would be no one to monitor it on a regular basis. Patti’s email can be used if need be.  Roll Call #9 approved moving $5,000.00 from line item #4080, Capital-Fire to line item #5030, Recruitment & Retention, and moving $5,000.00 from line item #4180, Capital-Ambulance to line item #5510, Repairs-Building-Overhead.  
   IX.
None
    X.     None
   XI.
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm. 


